
600 E. Boulevard Ave. Dept. 301, Bismarck, North Dakota 58505-0200 

Phone: 701.328.2372 Fax:  701.328.4727E-mail:  health@nd.gov 

 

Visit the health department home page at www.ndhealth.gov. 

 

 
 

NEWS RELEASE 
 

For Immediate Release:   For More Information, Contact: 

January 16, 2018    Bill Suess 

   Environmental Health Section 

   Phone: 701.328.5216 

   E-mail: bsuess@nd.gov 

 

 

 

 

 

Produced Water Spill in Mercer County 

 

BISMARCK, N.D. – The North Dakota Department of Health (NDDoH) has been notified of a 

produced water spill in Mercer County resulting from a tank valve failure. The tank was being 

used in a carbon storage study by the University of North Dakota Energy and Environmental 

Research Center (EERC). Produced water is a by-product of oil and gas development. 

  

The spill was discovered on Saturday, January 13, approximately 2.5 miles north of Golden 

Valley and was reported on January 14. Initial estimates indicate approximately 150 barrels of 

produced water were released, with less than five barrels leaving the pad. Personnel from the 

NDDoH are on site and will continue to monitor the cleanup activities. 

 

For more information, contact Bill Suess, North Dakota Department of Health, at 701.328.5216. 
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Please note: To access archived news releases and other information, visit the North Dakota Department 

of Health Press Room at www.health.nd.gov/news-media/news-releases. 

 

Find us on Facebook at www.facebook.com/ndhealth or Twitter at twitter.com/nddoh. 
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